
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 
Executive Office 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 
3 18 Wadsworth Ave 
Tonawanda, NY 14 150 

Dear : 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879- 
4438. 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

Dear : 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support ofthe Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (Rr) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 
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Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13, 2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

Dear : 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email us at: fusrap@usace.army.rnil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further infonnation. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Anny 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTIONOF 
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Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT. CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO. NEW YORK 14201-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

Mr.  

Dear : 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property_ 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site_ 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program_ 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

Dear : 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identifY, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding ofthe site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to infonn you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 200 I and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

[fyou have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB-PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to infonn you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identity, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Infonnation Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mH/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 
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Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identity, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 
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ATIENTION OF 
CELRB-PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207·3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to infonn you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient infonnation to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executi ve Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTIONOF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1176 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207·3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfili 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833·6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 
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Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.s. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB-PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13, 200 I 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 200 I from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CElRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO OISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Fonnerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient infonnation to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Infonnation Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO OISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13, 200 I 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (Rr) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Anny 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET' 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to infonn you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Fonnerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient infonnation to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Infonnation Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RT) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RT will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTION OF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13, 2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

Mr.  

Dear : 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site_ 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) ofthe Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA)_ The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTION OF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207·3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RJ) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding ofthe site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB-PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

Dear : 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identity, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient infonnation to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m_ to 
9 p.m_ in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTION OF 
CELRB-PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

Dear  

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

Dear Mr. Lipps: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB-PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207·3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RJ) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Com.pensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT; Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

[fyou have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.irb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, u.s. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207·3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to infonn you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Fonnerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an envirorunental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program, 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RJ) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
A venue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB-PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207·3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to infonn you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Fonnerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (Rl) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The Rl will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient infonnation to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Infonnation Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further infonnation. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTION OF 
CELRB-PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to infonn you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Fonnerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient infonnation to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Infonnation Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room ofthe Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTION OF 
CELRB-PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13, 2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

Dear  

I am writing to infonn you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property_ 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 l. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Infonnation Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTION OF 
CELRB-PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207·3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient infonnation to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Infonnation Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
A TIENTION OF 
CELRB-PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identifY, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support ofthe Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public AtIairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further infonnation. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Anny 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB-PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property_ 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site_ 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program_ 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA)_ The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your horne between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further infonnation. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTION OF 
CElRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207·3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The Rl will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
infonned decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTIONOF 
CELRB-PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to infoml you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and tbe Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Fonnerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducti l1g a Remedial Investigation (Rr) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling efJart will allow us to gather sufficient infonnation to support an 
infonned decision regarding <I remedy for the site. 

A Public Infonnation Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually al1swer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further infonnation. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTION OF 
CELRB·PM-F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13, 200 I 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support ofthe Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (Rr) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The Rr will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB-PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.mil/fusrap for further information. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATIENTIONOF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199 

March 13, 2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identifY, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 2001. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29, 2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24,2001 and Monday, March 26,2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m. and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further infonnation. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Anny 
Commanding 



REPLY TO 
ATTENTION OF 
CELRB·PM·F 

Executive Office 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

1776 NIAGARA STREET 
BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207·3199 

March 13,2001 

SUBJECT: Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

 

: 

I am writing to inform you of sampling that will take place in the near future in the Town 
of Tonawanda Landfill and the Mudflats Area (Landfill and Mudflats), which is located near 
your property. 

The Landfill and the Mudflats are currently designated under the Formerly Utilized Sites 
Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) as a Vicinity Property of the Linde FUSRAP site. 
FUSRAP is an environmental program created in 1974 to identify, investigate and take 
appropriate cleanup action at sites with radioactive contamination from activities that took place 
in support of the Nation's early atomic weapons program. 

The Corps is conducting a Remedial Investigation (RI) of the Landfill and Mudflats in 
accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA). The RI will involve soil and groundwater sampling which is scheduled to begin in 
April 200 I. This sampling effort will allow us to gather sufficient information to support an 
informed decision regarding a remedy for the site. 

A Public Information Session will be held on Thursday, March 29,2001 from 7 p.m. to 
9 p.m. in the Community Room of the Philip Sheridan Building located at 3200 Elmwood 
Avenue in Kenmore, New York. Since your property lies adjacent to the Landfill, I anticipate 
that you may have specific questions regarding our upcoming sampling activities at the Landfill 
and Mudflats. Therefore, on Saturday, March 24, 2001 and Monday, March 26, 2001, the 
Project Manager, Project Engineer, and Public Affairs representatives will be available by 
appointment to individually answer your questions. They will be available to meet with you at 
your home between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. on Saturday and 9 a.m, and 4 p.m. on Monday. You can 
schedule an appointment by calling my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or (716) 879-
4438. 



-2-

Executive Office 
SUBJECT: Fonnerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program, Tonawanda Landfill and 
Mudflats Remedial Investigation 

If you have any questions please contact my Public Affairs Office at (800) 833-6390 or 
(716) 879-4438, or email usat:fusrap@usace.army.mil. I have enclosed a fact sheet for the 
Tonawanda Landfill and Mudflats Area to help you gain a better understanding of the site. You 
can also visit our website at www.lrb.usace.army.millfusrap for further infonnation. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Anny 
Commanding 
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